
 
Hi again Frank, 
 
Just to further clarify, as I am aware that my email below might not be as clear as it could be: 
 
Practices do not receive any income to share with PPGs or to fund PPG activities. Any financial 
support rendered by Practices is as a good will from the Practice and at their complete discretion. 
 
Sorry again for any problems or confusion caused by this mistake. 
 

Guildford and Waverley CCG 
 
 
 
Dear Frank, 
 
I am writing to clarify a point that was made at a recent Practice Participation Group Network Chairs 
Meeting at the CCG.  I presented information regarding the previous enhanced service for PPGs and 
explained that this payment from NHS England to GP practices was no longer made.  I implied that 
this funding was now included in the global sum received by practices. 
 
I need to clarify that practices do not receive specific income to share with PPGs or to fund PPG 
activities.  The global sum is allocated to cover the running of the practice. 
 
I am very sorry for any problems or confusion caused by this mistake and I hope that you can move 
forward with your PPG knowing that this is the correct position.  I would be grateful if you could 
share this email with members of your PPG so that everyone understands. 
 
Kind regards, 

Guildford and Waverley CCG 
 

 


